
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  
TEMPORARY LANE REDUCTION & FULL CLOSURE NOTICE 
State Road (SR) 5/US 1 Resurfacing Project  
From North of 12th Street to North of SR 60/20th Place  
In the City of Vero Beach  
Indian River County, FL 
Financial Project ID Number: 447648-1-52-01 

• As part of the SR 5/US 1 Resurfacing project, crews will close the westbound lanes of SR 60/20th Place, between SR 5/US 1 
and 10th Avenue, from 8 p.m. to 6 a.m., Monday night, Jan. 27, to safely perform a temporary lane reduction.  

• Beginning at 6 a.m., Tuesday, Jan. 28, through 5 p.m., Friday, Feb. 7, the four-lane section of SR 60/20th Place, between SR 
5/US 1 and 10th Avenue, will be reduced to two lanes. This reduction is necessary to safely perform roadway and utility 
work.  

• To ensure the safety of motorists and crew, and to implement the temporary lane reduction, traffic will be detoured via 
northbound SR 5/US 1, westbound 21st Street, and southbound 10th Avenue onto SR 60/20th Place. Signage will be in place 
to assist motorists.   

• Tuesday night, Jan. 28 will be used as a contingency night if needed, with lane reductions beginning the morning of 
Wednesday, Jan. 29.  

• Westbound SR 60/ 20th Place lanes, between SR 5/US 1 and 10th Avenue will be closed, 8 p.m. to 6 a.m. on Tuesday, Feb. 
11, to restore the closed lanes . 

• Access to businesses and residences will be maintained at all times throughout construction. 

• For more information about the project including progress photos, lane closures, and project-specific information, please 
visit https://tinyurl.com/4pb7rxus. 

Temporary Lane Reductions and Nighttime Full Closure on Westbound SR 60/20th Place to Begin Jan. 27 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT 
The Florida Department of Transportation’s mission is to provide a safe statewide transportation system that promotes the  

efficient movement of people and goods, supports the state’s economic competitiveness, prioritizes Florida’s environment and 
natural resources, and preserves the quality of life and connectedness of the state’s communities.  

Please contact the Community Outreach Specialist, Samantha Kayser, to be added to project email notification lists. Public participation is 
solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Para información y preguntas en Español, 
por favor llame al (954) 777-4302.

WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA 

 
X/Instagram: @MyFDOT_SEFL 
 

Facebook: @MyFDOTSEFL 
 

Project website: www.d4fdot.com  

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Aaron Watt, P.E. — FDOT Project Manager 

aaron.watt@dot.state.fl.us or (772) 429-4938 
 

Donald Larson — FDOT Project Administrator 

donald.larson@dot.state.fl.us or (772) 828-1789 
 

Samantha Kayser — Community Outreach Specialist 
skayser@corradino.com  or (772) 579-5479  

Construction Cost: $3,198,986          Construction Start: November 2024      Estimated Completion: Summer 2025 
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